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BULLETIN WEEK 5 

2015 

Liturgical Calendar and Mass Intentions 

Sun. Feb 1 Septuagesima Sunday (2
nd

 cl.) 

7:00 am 

11:00 am 
Pro Populo 

Cavin Family 

Mon.  Feb 2 Purification of the Blessed Virgin Mary (2
nd

 cl.) 

7:15 am 

7:00 pm 
Kippenger Family 

Celebrant’s Intention 

Tues. Feb 3 St. Blasé, Bishop & Martyr (4
th

 cl.)  

7:15 am Antoinette Elsinger 

Wed. Feb 4 St. Andrew Corsini, Bishop &Confessor (3
rd

 cl.) 

6:00 pm Robert Clayton, Sr.+ 

Thurs. Feb 5  St. Agatha, Virgin & Martyr (3
rd

 cl.) 

         6:00 pm Robert & Helen Schaefer 

Fri. Feb 6 St. Titus, Bishop & Confessor (3
rd

 cl.) 

6:00 pm   Antoinette Elsinger 

Sat. Feb 7 St. Romuald, Abbot (3
rd

 cl.) 

8:00 am Robert & Helen Schaefer 

Sun. Feb 8 Sexagesima Sunday (2
nd

 cl.) 

  7:00 am  

11:00 am  
Pro Populo 

Ruth Garber+ 

 

WELCOME visitors! St. Edmund Campion missals/hymnals are available in 

the back of the church. At the traditional Mass, Holy Communion is received on 

the tongue, and kneeling, if possible. There no need to respond ‘Amen’. Chapel 

veils to borrow are available in the foyer of the church. If you would like to 

register to join the community, fill out a census form, found on the table in the 

back of the church, and turn in to Fr. Magiera. 

 

By the Numbers For the Week of January 18, 2014   

Sunday Mass Attendance:  7:00 am = 22    11:00 am = 142    Total of  164 

Special Deposits: 

Regular Collection:  $ 1,830.00               Total Deposit: $1,830.00 

Daily Mass attendance for week:  28 

Confessions for week: 23 

 

Propers for Today’s Mass : The Propers for Septuagesima Sunday can be  

found on page 80 of the Campion Missal/Hymnal. 

 



Religious Instruction for the Confirmandi will take place today after the 11:00 

am Mass. There will be NO Adult Catechism tomorrow evening, February 2. 

 

Saturday, February 7 is the next scheduled cleaning of the church by the 

Handmaids of the Lord at 9:00 am. Please come and help us with cleaning the 

sanctuary and polishing of brass. 

 

Reminder to bring candles for blessing on Candlemas Day February 2. 
Come to the Marian Room at 6:30 pm and then we will process to the church 

for Mass. 

 

First Friday and First Saturday devotions will be held this Friday, February 

6 after the 6:00 pm Mass and on Saturday morning February 7. 

 

Second Sunday Brunch will be held next Sunday, February 8 after the 11:00 

am Mass. This will be our Annual Chili Cook-off. Everyone is encouraged to 

bring your favorite chili recipe. Those who prefer not to enter the cook-off can 

bring corn chips, crackers, cheese and other chili toppings. First, second, and 

third certificates will be awarded. 

 

Change in Music Schedule: Schola on Wednesdays, following the 6PM Mass; 

Choir on Sundays, following the 11AM Mass; Vocal technique, sight-singing 

and repertoire, Thursdays following the 6PM Mass for those available and 

interested. 

 

Ignatian Retreat Opportunity: Experience an Ignatian silent Directed Retreat 

at St. John’s Center, Little Rock beginning Thursday, March 19 with a dinner at 

6:00 pm and ending Sunday, March 22, after lunch. Cost is $300.00 which 

includes 3 night accommodations, 9 meals, and daily individual sessions with a 

retreat director. For information and registration contact Office of Formation at 

664-0340, ext. 323. 

 

Please Remember these Prayer Intentions: For the living: John Wade 

(Afghanistan), Janet Sorrels (health), June Gardner (health), Christopher 

Bogowith (health), Gary Crouch (health), Karola Kozlowska, Ludwik 

Kozlowski, Jr., Chris Biagi (health), Christopher Brady (health), Cameron 

Intruzo Hadreca (health), Diane D. Wolfe (health), John Farrell (health), Linda 

Barry (health), Crawford Family. 

And for the dead: John Andrew Makovec, Sue Whitehead, David Crockett, 

Shawn Trusty, Donald Greer, Gail Brooks, Patrick W. Kordsmeier, Scott 

Shiplett, James Steven Moore, Vergie Crimmins, Bill Barry, John Tully, Ron 

Prince, Lenora Price, Dorothy Lochner, Myrtle Powers, Gregory Backus, Billy-

Joe Campbell, James Honeycutt, Sandra Friedl, Isadore L. Sonnier, Jean Murry, 



Bonnie McDonald, Jan Widuch, Julia Ragsdale. Requiescant in pace. Amen. (To 

add an intention, please call the office.) 

 

Dear Community Members, 

This Sunday begins the season of Septuagesima.  Sunday vestments are 

violet.  The Alleluia, both in the Divine Office and at Mass, is no longer 

said or sung.  The Alleluia verse is replaced by the Tract.  In addition, 

this Monday, 2 February, is The Feast of Candlemas aka The 

Purification of the Blessed Virgin Mary.  We will have two Mass that 

day, the normal 7:15 AM Mass and also a Sung Mass at 7:00 PM.  I will 

bless candles to be used in the liturgy at the 7:00 PM Mass.  Your 

candles, if you bring some, will be blessed at the Mass which you attend.  

Of course, the traditional procession will precede the evening Sung 

Mass. 

 

Tuesday is The Feast of St. Blaise.  Throats are blessed on this day.  

Since many of you will be unable to attend Mass on Tuesday, I will bless 

throats following each Sunday Mass.  Of course, I will bless throats 

again on St. Blaise’s actual feast day. 

 

This Sunday will also be your last opportunity to take Epiphany Water 

home with you.  I will use the surplus to fill the large Holy Water 

container in the vestibule and the rest I will either pour into the 

sacrarium or water trees and flowers outside the church. 

 

While in Rome, I secured a Papal Blessing for our community.  It took a 

while to get framed, but the beautiful scroll is now displayed in the 

vestibule across from our notice board.  There was really no other place 

to display it.  I also acquired a small tapestry of St. John the Baptist.  I 

plan either to suspend it from the pulpit during our Masses or, perhaps, 

have a banner made with the tapestry as the center piece. 

 

The season of Septuagesima is a kind of preparation for the Holy Season 

of Lent.  During these weeks preceding Ash Wednesday, we will have a 

chance to “ease” ourselves into our full-fledged Lenten mortifications.  

This would also be a good time to make some Lenten resolutions.  What 

might these be?  Well, perhaps a resolution to receive the Sacrament of 

Penance more often then we normally do, make a greater effort to attend 

Daily Mass, or spend some time reading the Bible or works from the 

Church Fathers.  Just a few suggestions, my children and my friends. 

Father Magiera 


